WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS COPR.

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

BOARD MEETING

MARCH 1, 2007

Attendance:  WVPOC – Don Meader; Glenn Mori; Bill Clegg; Tom Gill; Dwight Allenson; Peter Lambert; Douglas MacIver; Bev Mason
WVAC – Don Meader; Bill Clegg; Barb Clifford; Dwight Allenson; Peter Lambert; Kelly Jeffries; Gary Cole; Bev Mason

Guests – Brian Burns

Approval of Minutes:  WVPOC – Motion to approve November 16, 2006, minutes as written; seconded; passed.  WVAC – Motion to approve November 16, 2006 minutes as written; seconded; passed.

Treasurer Report:  Barbara reported that there are 7 accounts outstanding in each corporation.  93% Property Owners have paid assessments and 94% of Aviation members have paid.  There are no payment plans on the unpaid assessments.

Bob Clark had sent a letter on December 8, 2006, in regard to not paying assessments.  Since then, the full amount has been received.

The Campbell property still has Aviation assessments unpaid from last year (05-06).  They paid $300; but, the check was returned due to non-sufficient funds.  The property has been listed for sale by Seven Lakes Realty.  Bev is to contact Seven Lakes and notify them that there are unpaid assessments.   It was suggested that we go to small claims court at once for all unpaid assessments where the property is for sale.  We should try to get an attachment on the property to assure that we will get our money if the property sells.  Motion made in both corporations to take Mr. Campbell to small claims court for both past and present unpaid assessments. Seconded and passed.  Unpaid Aviation assessments $424; Unpaid Property assessments $503.00.
Barbara reported the $50,000 CD held by WV Aviation Corp was re-invested in another CD at 5.25%.  Maturity date is August, 2007.

Public Input:  Brian Burns asked why the meeting was not posted on the bulletin board.  An apology was made and future meetings will be posted.
Fitzmaurice/Clark Issue:  Don reported that there is a court hearing June 25, 2007 at 10:00 am.  He read a letter from Attorney Deborah Fauver outlining a motion to send to the court in answer to allegations presented by Bob Clark.  She needed some information from Don in regard to past dates and events.  
Don also brought up the issue that Bill Fitzmaurice had sent a written letter to the board in regard to the storage trailer on Bob Clark’s property.  A written response should be sent back to Bill advising what action the board will take.

The board felt legal advice is needed to determine if the storage trailer is a violation of the restrictions and covenants.  With the present lawsuit and the attorney fees incurred, it was decided to take the issue to annual meeting and ask for additional attorney fees.  A letter will be sent to Bill advising him of this.
Snowmobiles:  A concern was made that snowmobiles are using the runway and roadways.  It is against the law for anyone to be using the runway.  Kelly is to put a notice out via e-mail to all pilots.  Tom will put a notice on the website.
Don was concerned that the tracks on snow machines may be damaging the pavement.  Maybe we should not allow them on the roads?   Bev pointed out that snow machines are not utilizing the unplowed taxiway as they have in the past.  Before we make a rule that you can’t use the roadways, maybe we could educate some to use alternative routes to access trails.
It was decided that a letter would go out in November to make people aware of options available for snow machine use.

Budget:  The board established a preliminary budget.  At the next meeting, it will be finalized for annual meeting.

WVPOC

Professional Fees

$     400
Annual Meeting Exp

$     300


Bank Charges


$       50
Electric Utilities

$     625


Welcoming Comm

$     200
Flag Purchases

$       75

Legal Expenses

$  3,000
Liability Insurance

$  1,650


Newsletter/Website

$     125
Book/Treas/Sec

$  1,800


Office Supplies/Postage
$     925
Real Estate Taxes

$     500


Reserve Account

$  4,000
Repair/Replace Drains
$  5,000


High Limb Trimming

$  5,000
Road Maint/Summer  

$20,000


Road Maint/Winter

$15,000
Road Sign Maint

$     500


Telephone


$       50

WVAC


Bank Charges


$        50
Professional Fees

$     400

Annual Meeting Exp

$       300
Donation Nature Conserv
$     443


Electric Utilities

$       250
Legal Expense


$  1,000


Liability Insurance

$    5,500
Newsletter/Website

$     125


Book/Treas/Sec

$    1,500
Office Supplies/Postage
$     900


Reserve


$    4,000
Runway/Taxi Signs

$     250

Runway Lights

$       150
Runway Maint/Summer
$  8,500


Runway Maint Winter

$    7,500
Runway Seeding

$  4,000


Taxi Maint/Summer

$    8,000
Taxi Maint/Winter

$  4,000


Telephone


$         50

There was a question about runway trimming – will have to ask Glenn the status/progress.

Annual Meeting:  Annual meeting is set for June 9, 2007, to be held at Steve Moore’s Hangar.  The Aviation Corp’s meeting will be 9:00 am and Property Owners Corp’s meeting will be 1:00 pm.  A letter will go out to the members of both corporations after the next board meeting asking for any items to be placed on the annual meeting agenda.  Items need to be submitted no later than May 15th.

Board seats up for election:  


Aviation



Property


Don Meader (3yr)


Don Meader (3yr)


Bev Mason (3yr)


Bev Mason (3yr)

Bill Clegg (3yr)


Bill Clegg (3yr)







Douglas MacIver (2yr)

Preparation for annual meeting will be discussed at the next board meeting.  Volunteers will be identified for jobs – soliciting food, lunch preparation, etc.
Directory:  Don brought in a “Village Directory” used by another development listing information about its members.  It had a map of the development, member’s names, addresses, phone numbers, etc.  Payment to produce this directory is done by soliciting advertisements. 
Don wanted to know if the board was interested in taking this idea to annual meeting.  With no objections noted, it will be on the agenda.

Other Business:  Don suggested that board meetings be held every other month, rather than every month.  Maybe January, March, April, May, July, September, November.  Motion made for both corporations – Board meetings will be held every other month – January, March, April, May, July, September and November.  The board would call a meeting anytime should they feel it necessary.  Seconded, passed.

Gary Cole asked we try to separate the WVAC and WVPOC meetings.  He pointed out some board members have no interest in property owners issues if they are only on the aviation board.  It was decided that WVAC issues will be at the beginning of the meeting.  Should aviation members wish to leave, they may do so while property owner’s issues are held at the second half of the meeting.  At this time the WVAC has the shorter meeting.  Therefore, it will have its meeting first.  Should this change, the order of meetings may be swapped.
Public Input:  Kelly reminded to “fly smart” while the runway is thawing out.  Gary said the west side of the runway stays firm longer.

Next Meeting:       APRIL 26, 2007 at 6:30 PM (Bev Mason’s home)

                          MAY 17, 2007 at 6:30 PM (Gary Cole’s home)
Motion to adjourn, seconded, passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Bev Mason, Secretary
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